
 

 

 

 
 

10th October 2025 
 

THE HOLY FAMILY   

SCHOOL   
‘As a family we live, love, learn and celebrate with 

Jesus.’ 
Crookhams 
Welwyn Garden City 
AL7 1PG 
Telephone 01707375518 
admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk       

Last Monday, we held our EYFS Welcome Service. It was a lovely occasion where the 
children shared some of their learning and spoke about what they enjoy most about 
school. Thank you to Fr Norbert for leading the service and to all who attended in support 
of our youngest pupils as they begin their journey at Holy Family. Last Friday, we were 
pleased to welcome Mr Carrasco, Headteacher of the Saint John Henry Newman School, 
who spoke with our Year 5 and Year 6 pupils about the move to secondary school. It 
continues to be encouraging to see so many families choosing to continue their Catholic 
education as children take this next step.  

We have enjoyed a busy and active few weeks, with a wide range of clubs and sporting 
opportunities on offer. Many of these after-school clubs are run voluntarily by staff who 
give their time to provide extra experiences for our pupils, and this is greatly appreciated. 
These opportunities make a real difference to children’s confidence and enjoyment of 
school life. A list of new clubs for next half term will be shared shortly. Year 4 pupils took 
part in an athletics morning at Stanborough School, representing Holy Family brilliantly and 
showing excellent teamwork and effort. Our Year 5 and Year 6 girls also took part in a local 
girls’ tag rugby event, which gave them the chance to develop new skills while promoting 
participation and confidence in girls’ sport.  

On Tuesday, we were pleased to welcome Pat Murden, CEO of our trust, DoWAT, on his 
first visit since we joined. He spent time looking around the school and meeting pupils and 
staff. It was inspiring to hear his vision for the trust and to reflect on the important part our 
school plays within that wider mission. He was full of praise for our pupils, commenting on 
their confidence, politeness, and enthusiasm for learning.  

Today, we supported Young Minds Mental Health Awareness Day by inviting pupils to wear 
something yellow to highlight the importance of mental health and wellbeing. As a school, 
we understand how important this is and are fortunate to have Mrs Murphy, our Wellbeing 
Practitioner, who supports pupils across the school. Finally, today our Year 6 pupils 
attended a retreat day at Aylesford with Our Lady’s School, led by Fr Norbert. They 
celebrated Mass and took time for reflection and discussion, helping them to prepare for 
the challenges and opportunities of their final year at Holy Family. It was wonderful to 
share this special day with them.                                                        God bless,  Mrs Linnane 

 

 

Upcoming Events  
October 

14th – 2.45pm Y5 Topic 

Celeb 

15th – 2.45pm Nursery & 

Y4 Topic Celeb 

16th – 2.45pm Reception 

Topic Celeb  

17th – 9.15am Harvest 

Mass 

17th – 2.45pm Y2 & Y6 

Topic Celeb 

22nd-23rd - Parent 

consultation evenings 

24th - INSET day 

27th-31st – Half term 

holiday  

 

 
For regular news, updates 

and photos about life at our 
school! 

Please see our website: 
www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk 

Facebook: 
TheHolyFamilySchoolWGC 
Twitter: @holyfamilyWGC 

 

 
 

Stars of the week 

Rec          Filip 

Year 1     Tiwatope 

Year 2     Vivienne 

Year 3     Maddison 

Year 4      Adam 

Year 5      Zida 

 

mailto:admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk
http://www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057063566269
https://twitter.com/holyfamilywgc


 

 

 

Nursery 

The children enjoyed listening to the story ‘We’re going on a bear hunt’. 

During their outdoor learning lesson, the children then went on their own 

bear hunt. They created an obstacle course in the woods where they had 

to practise their balancing, crawling and running.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception 

In Reception, we have been busy creating self-portraits to remember that 

God made us all different and each of us very special. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Year 1 
In maths we have made group number lines to 20 and we used our 

number lines to add two numbers by finding the first number on the line 

and then jumping through the numbers to find the answers. 

In our Geography lessons we have been exploring maps.  We have made 

maps of the classroom and maps of our playground.  We have enjoyed 

working with partners for this.  Next week we are going to think about 

what we like in our playground and what new things we would like to add. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Year 2 

In our Geography lessons over the last few weeks we have been exploring 

the theme of hot and cold places. In our lesson this week we spoke about 

climates and learnt that the UK is a temperate climate. We then spoke 

about how weather is something that changes quickly and climate is what 

the conditions are like more long term. We then went outside and 

investigate what the weather conditions are like in Welwyn Garden City.   

  



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Topic Celebrations 

Please join us for Topic Celebrations before half term! These sessions 
will be held in your child’s classroom and give you an opportunity to 
see what they have been working on this half term. Topic celebrations 
will start at 2.45pm and will last around 20 minutes.  
- Tuesday 14th October - Year 5   
- Wednesday 15th October - Nursery and Year 4 
- Thursday 16th October - Reception 
- Friday 17th October - Year 2 and Year 6 

Please note, Year 1 and Year 3 
will have their Topic 
Celebrations after half term. 

 

Parent volunteers needed – could you 
lead a club? 

We have been so fortunate being able to host many wonderful, free 
after school clubs for children of all ages at our school. To help 
strengthen our offering, we are wondering if there are any talented 
and willing parents who could volunteer to run an after school club for 
half a term?  

The club could be focused on anything - from gardening to sewing, 
woodwork skills to board games or creative writing to languages. All 
ideas are welcome! This club would run from the start of January until 
February half term (6 weeks) after school from 3.15pm -4.15pm. If you 
have any ideas, we would love to hear from you! Please contact the 
school office on admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk  

 

%20admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

Success for Tag Rugby team! 

On Wednesday a group of girls from Years 5 & 6 played in the Welwyn 
Schools Girls’ Tag Rugby Festival. They had a fantastic time and were 
victorious in many of their games – an incredible effort considering this 
was the first time many of the girls had played rugby! Well done girls for 
representing Holy Family with pride and showing great respect to other 
players throughout the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School lunches menu change & photos 

After half term there will be a menu change for school lunches, you will 

see this go live on the School Grid at the end of October. 

 HCL who organise our school catering, have shared this useful link 

which takes you to a webpage of photos showing all of our lunch 

options – we hope this is useful for you and your child(ren) when 

selecting school meals.  

 

 

 

  

https://app.schoolgrid.co.uk/
https://www.hcl.co.uk/primary-menu-images


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notices and flyers from the local community which may be of interest 

Clubs  

Please find below a summary of the clubs which will be running this half term 

 Organised by school 

3.15-4.15pm 

No charge 

Booked via Arbor & queries to school office 

Organised by external providers 

Check sign up details, times  

and prices for each club 

Mon  Table Tennis Club – Yr 5 & 6 
 

 Tetra Sports Football Club for Yr 1 & 2 – details here or 
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/ 

Tues  Book club – Y4 & 5  Music club  KS2 (book and pay through Arbor) 

Weds   Tetra Sports Football Club for all KS2 – details here or 
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/ 

Thurs  Card games Club – KS1 

 Maths Reasoning/Problem solving  – Yr 5 & 6 

 Arts and Crafts club – Nursery, Reception, Y1 
 

 Music club  KS1 (book and pay through Arbor) 

 Everyone Cooks for Y1-Y6 
Contact Louise Penn on 07946 303 213 or 

louise@everyonecooks.co.uk  

Fri  Board games – KS2  Irish dancing for Y1-Y6  
Contact Aislinn on 07716 306 909 or  

aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk 

All clubs must be booked in advance.  Please contact the school office if you have any questions.  01707 375518 

https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/
mailto:louise@everyonecooks.co.uk
mailto:aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The organisers of our Cookery Club are running some cookery workshops during October half term – please see 

details below and contact details should you wish to book. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 
 

October 
14th – 2.45pm Y5 Topic Celebration 

15th – 2.45pm Nursery & Y4 Topic Celebration 

16th – 2.45pm Reception Topic Celebration 

17th – 9.15am Harvest Mass 

17th – 2.45pm Y2 & Y6 Topic Celebration 

22nd & 23rd – 3.30-6.30pm Parent consultation evenings 

24th – INSET day 

27th-31st – Half term holidays 

 

November 
3rd – Return to school 

12th – 2.30pm Year 5 class mass 

14th – Flu Immunisations 

17th – Y4 trip to Verulamium Museum 

25th – Y2 Victorian Workshop 

 

 
 

     

 

     

 

     

 

       

 

      


